                                                                                                                                        March 15th, 2023               064
The Town of Van Buren held its regular meeting on Wednesday, March 15, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes; Council member Tony Manry seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.
CITIZENS: Waneta Linton had some concerns regarding sidewalks in town that need fixed. She also asked about burning stuff in town. The council said that you can burn in a burn barrel. Richard Flemming just wanted to check in and see what was going on in town. He also suggested having a flea market where the old Weaver offices were.
UTILITIES: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. LEMNA said that the new cover should be done in April. Donnie has started the CCR report. April meters have been read. Donnie spoke with the town’s engineer about a sidewalk project. Town clen up will be May 4-6.
POLICE: Marshal Dale Osborn was not present.

STORE: There was a brief discussion regarding a liquor store that is interested in purchasing property on the south end of town.

CHURCH SERVICE: The churches is town would like to have service the Sunday of the Popcorn Festival on the stage.
Mark motioned to approve APVs, Tony seconded. 3-0.

The council signed the salary docket.

Tony motioned to adjourn the meeting; Mark seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:27 PM.
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